Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: August 8, 2018

In attendance: Ned Panfile, Kevin Lanahan, Stan Witczak & Bruce DiBisceglie (dept chair).
1. Communications
a. July 2018 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes were approved. 
i. Minutes and agendas have been posted to the Mendham Borough website.
b. Communications:

i. Refund request for Day Camp.

ii. Request for candidates to march in parade.

c. Meetings: 
i. Bruce attended the June 21 Borough Council Meeting:

1. The MBPD will be donating a pavilion at Mountain View Pond this year.

2. Stan reported on the field turf proposal for Borough Park area (existing tennis court) next to Fire/EMT.

a. The Mendham Borough Recreation Committee is recommending that the Borough resurface the two courts at the corner of Park and Orchard. Each would cost $50K. Funding would be $50K for 2018 and $50k for 2019. The MBRC recommends that the tennis court area by the Fire/EMT field be covered with Field Turf under the direction and funding of the WMSC. The Borough would retain ownership. 
b. Bruce & Eric Inglis updated Council with information

i. WMSC will supply initial 50% cost. Borough to provide remaining cost upfront. WMSC to pay for remaining amount at later date. Fred Semrau said this was possible through Private-Public funding methods.

ii. WMSC needs to know if moving forward as other opportunities exist for WMSC at Black River location. 

iii. Eric stated that if the Borough decided in a few years that the Field Turf isn’t working out, it can easily be removed like carpeting leaving the current tennis courts in current condition. 

c. Questions arose about funding, parking and maintenance. 

d. Dave Sharkey introduced the option of “Pickle Ball” a popular tennis event for seniors.

e. Member of public spoke in favor of MBRC proposal. 

f. The Mayor recommended polling residents for preferences via Mendham Messenger and email. 

3. Stan reported that the Day Camp has been a success and that while attendance for Day Camp, concerts and movies are all down, this could be a weather factor. But all have been received well.

2. Labor Day Parade Updates: 

a. The MBRC discussed the potential of actively campaigning political candidates marching in the Labor Day parade. The majority of the MBRC felt that car signs such as “xxx for Mayor/Congress/Senate” are appropriate. Update: Bruce spoke to Mayor Henry immediately after this meeting and under advice from Atty Fred Semrau, the Mayor directed that (a) parade officials will allow all forms of free speech, and that (b) political campaigns cannot be restricted. 
b. Assignments: 

i. Bruce, Bud Murphy, Knights of Columbus: VIP area on Heritage Manor Rd

ii. Kevin: announcement at the Phoenix House.

iii. Rob Trout: announcements at the Gazebo

iv. Ned: High School parking lot to HS: - direct band and HS football team into the parade.

v. Bruce & Knights: East Main - emergency vehicles and bands.

vi. Melissa, Nancy, Amy & Knights: Tempe Wick organization

c. Penny, Mimi and Bruce have confirmed most of the marchers, bands and floats. A few have been contacted several times with no reply. Bruce will make room for them at the end of the parade if they arrive without notification.

3. Day Camp, Concert & Movie Wrap-Up: 

a. The Day Camp was successful once again. The enrollment was 843 camper/weeks purchased versus 958 in 2017 and 1009 in 2016. Enrollment is reflective of the decline in K-6 population throughout the Mendhams. Financials will be provided after all August receipts are processed. Fred Semrau recommended approval of refund of the one week (see 1,b,1 above)
b. Three of the scheduled four concerts were held. Attendance statistics were:
	Date
	Band
	Start
	Peak
	Low
	Retention

	July 1, 2018
	Fast Forward 80s
	40
	105
	95
	90%

	July 8, 2018
	Carnaby Street
	55
	155
	145
	94%

	July 22, 2018
	Kimon & the Prophets
	CANCELLED DUE TO WEATHER

	July 29, 2018
	Larry Stevens 
	45
	75
	75
	100%


c. One of two movies were held:
	Date
	Movie
	Start Time
	Weather
	Attendance

	July 18, 2018
	Honey, I Shrunk the Kids
	8:35pm
	Clear 71o
	70

	Aug 5, 2018
	Coco (drive-in)
	CANCELLED DUE TO WEATHER


i. Note: Bruce confirmed with Swank Movie Licensing that “Coco” may be shown within 365 days under same license with no additional cost. Swank needs to be notified of new date.

ii. Possible rescheduling of “Coco” September 2018 - on a night before school holiday 9/10 or 9/19), Summer 2019 or Winter 2018 (indoors)

4. Field Turf Proposal Updates: 

a. (see 1,c,2 above)
b. Ned shared that maintenance for the multi-use field is fairly simple and less costly than maintaining a tennis court. Mendham High School already has the field turf maintenance equipment that can be used by the Borough if/as needed.

c. We should utilize Private-Public funding method as described by Fred Semrau.

d. We should move forward before WMSC decides to go with Black River option as the Borough could miss out on a privately-funded asset to the community.

e. Parking may not be an issue as there are 11 existing public parking spaces adjacent to the court. Additionally, there is parking between the court and basketball court.
5. Prior Business: 

a. Bruce re-iterated the “Walk of Fame” idea using memorial bricks leading up to the gazebo.
6. New Business:   
a. Bruce spoke to Dave Sharkey and proposed that a Pickle Ball Court (measurements 20’x22’) be constructed adjacent to the basketball courts giving residents the option to play pickle ball tennis under the already existing lights at the basketball court. 

b. Feather signs were viewed as successful. Proposal to purchase additional set and post signs on West Main Street in addition to Mountain Ave (in front of the gazebo). The additional signs would bring more visibility to the events and could possibly boost attendance.  
Next Meeting: tentatively 7:30pm, WEDNESDAY, September 12, 2018 at the Phoenix House
